UPSem Charlotte – Inclement Weather Policy


In the event of inclement weather requiring the delay or cancellation of classes or the closing of the building during normal operating hours, appropriate announcements will be made through the following venues: the Alert Message system, UPSem email, and local news outlets including WSOC, WBTV, and WCNC.   Closing and delay information may also be available through the seminary weather “hotline” by calling 980.636.1700 and following the menu options.   In the event that there is a power outage which prevents communication by phone with the seminary offices, students may contact Dean Boyce at 704.674.4334. 
Students who are unable to attend classes due to inclement weather and associated road conditions will not be penalized for missing class.  Students should communicate directly with their course instructor regarding their circumstance.  No student should risk injury or accident by traveling in hazardous conditions to attend class.
The seminary administration will make every effort to send out timely emails regarding any anticipated weather delays or closures.  Please check your email for notices or updates if inclement weather is in the forecast for the area in and around the school.

Should the seminary administration determine that an early closure is necessary, announcements will be made to the staff and/or student body, as appropriate.   Any staff or faculty who feels it is in the best interest of their personal safety may leave early due to inclement weather in consultation with their supervisor, as applicable, regarding options for making up lost time or using vacation/personal time.
If the campus is open, staff is expected to report for work on their regular schedule unless their safety is at issue.  If a staff person will be late or absent due to inclement weather they should contact their supervisor or team-mate directly.  Any time missed may be made up or taken as vacation or personal leave by mutual agreement of the employee and supervisor.

